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March 21, 2016

Ontario Energy Board

P.O. Box 2319

2300 Yonge Street
Toronto, Ontario M4P 1E4

Attn: Ms. Kristen Walli
Re: Annual Regional Planning Report
Dear Ms. Walli,

The Transmission System Code (“TSC”) requires that each licensed transmitter in Ontario submit an
annual report (“Annual Report”) on the status of regional planning to the Ontario Energy Board
(“OEB”) by November 1st of each year, pursuant to Section 3C.3.3 of the TSC.

Five Nations Energy Inc. (“FNEI™} is the transmitter responsible for the North of Moosonee region for
the purposes of regional planning. FNEI has been in regular contact with each of the local distribution
companies in the North of Moosonee region (Attawapiskat Power Corporation, Fort Albany Power
Corporation, and Kashechewan Power Corporation) and FNEI confirms that since the inception of the
regional planning process there has not been any forecasted load or demand growth, or other events that
would trigger the need for investment in transmission or distribution facilities in the North of Moosonee
Region, as per Section 3C.2.2(c) of the TSC. As such, FNEI has not been required to perform a needs
assessment to date and, unless any information arises that would require a needs assessment to be
completed arises, it is the expectation of FNEI that the first needs assessment for the North of Moosonee
region will be required by August 26, 2017, pursuant to Section 3C.4.4 of the TSC,

FNEI requests that this letter be accepted as the FNEI Annual Report for 2015. The late submission of
this report stems from a corporate reorganization of FNEI, coupled with a significant amount of effort
being allocated to FNEI's transmission rate application which will be submitted in the second quarter of
2016. FNEI will act prudently to ensure that the November 1st annual deadline is met for 2016 and
subsequent years. A copy of this letter has been made publicly available on the FNEI website, in
accordance with the requirements of Section 3C.3.3 of the TSC.

Yours,very truly,

vel

Patrick S. Chilton
Chief Executive Officer

! This letter has been posted at: http://www.fivenations.ca/index.php/regulatory/regional-planning



